SAL Minutes

February 10th, 2019

Attendance:

Commander	Mark Furrey	Present	
Sr Vice	Bradley Heck	Present	
Jr Vice	Bill Doyle	Present	
Finance Officer	Pat McAnuity	Present	
Judge Advocate	Greg Mekula	Present	
Chaplain	Julio Beatrice	Excused	
Sgt-at-Arms	Julio Beatrice	Excused	

Mambers-At Large:

Greg Mekula	Present		
Jack Jarzynka	Present		
Art Silvas Jr	Excused		
Laddy Cusick	Absent		
Herman Kloock	Present		
Jimi "Cowboy" Searle	Absent		

And

G.I. Josh

Present

Minutes

December Minutes Presented

Motion to Accept Pat McAnuity

Seconded by Jack Jarzynka

Passed

January No Quorum Minutes Presented

NO Motion Needed

Guest(s)

None

Correspondence

Yes

(See Scan)

Thank You letter from AL National Adjutant for Donation to Legacy Fund

Thank You letter from AL National Adjutant for Donation to NEF

Thank You letter from Hacienda Healthcase Children's Hospital Donation

Commanders Rpt

Camp-Out April 12-14

Membership Rpt/ Vice Commander As of 2/1, We are at 262 Renewed Members (77.5% based on 338)

February 13th Goal is 75%

Need 76 More

Must work on keeping current members

Non-Renewed 2016 35 2017 33 2018 135 Total 203

Our Mass Mailing done in December was 2016 & 2017 Only.

94 Mailed, 14 returned undeliverable, 12 Renewed (cost of Approx \$120)

At \$25 per (minus \$8 to Detachment) Made Gross \$204, minus \$120, Profit of \$84

Should we do a mass Mailing for 2018? (Approx Cost of another \$120) or do them all?

Jr Vice Rpt

Slow Meal Sales -

Friday made \$75, \$52 in Tips

Sunday made \$105, \$15 in Tips

Made a swap with the Aux for St Patrick's Day

Looking for volunteer to take over the Kitchen Job

Finance Rpt

SAL-Checking-Chase-x9082

\$6,759.61

SAL-Checking-WellsFargo-x2380

\$5,094.82

SAL-Invest-UMB-x4872

\$7,485.48

Motion to Accept

Seconded by

Passed

Herman Kloock (Pending Audit)

Jack Jarzynka

Chaplain Rpt

Absent

Commander Mark is worried about Steve Phillippi since we havent heard any information

Committee Reports

None

Old or Unfinished Business

Poker was cancelled poor turnout

Our deposit is being held for a possible next event

New Business

Motion to Donation \$1000 to ALR Champ (Fisher House) Ride by Bradley Heck

Seconded by Herman Kloock

Passed

Motion to do Mass Mailing for Membership not to exceed \$150 by Bradley Heck

Seconded by Herman Kloock

Passed

Motion to Donate \$60 to Vicki Long for Girl Scout Cookies by Greg Mekula

Seconded by Bradley Heck

Passed

Motion to Donate \$500 to ALR39 First Responder Run to support Gilbert First Responder Motion made by Herman Kloock Seconded by Bradley Heck Passed

Good of the Sons

Asking for Member Donations to the ALR Champ (Fisher House) Ride, So Far Donations of \$520

Legion College April 26 – 28 April at Post 1

Nominations for Officer Positions start next month Commander Mark announced it is not his intention to run for Commander again

American Legion 100th Birthday on March 17th

AL District 11 & 12 American Legion 100th Birthday Party on May 18th

Bradley Heck is selling for our Post Centenial "Challenge" Coins \$15 each and Post makes \$5

Meeting Adjourned 1241



In special lives, we make a difference

January 29, 2019

American Legion, Merrill Mitchell Sons of the American Legion Squadron 39 206 N. Gilbert Rd. Gilbert, AZ 85234

Dear Sons of the American Legion Sqd. 39,

First, let us say, thank you! We are grateful to you for your continued dedication to helping persons with intellectual disabilities.

We rely on the generosity of our friends in the community for support of our critical programs, which is why your recent gift of \$500 to Hacienda Children's Hospital is so appreciated. Your support will allow us to continue providing our most precious Arizonans with the resources they need to achieve their greatest developmental potential.

We appreciate your continued partnership with Hacienda. Thank you again for your labor of love which raises money to support organizations like ours. In special lives, you truly make a difference.

With sincere gratitude and appreciation,

s del Tre

Katie del Real

Marketing and Development Coordinator

602.243.4231 x193

Kdelreal@Haciendalnc.org

Thank you again for your gift of \$500.00 to Hacienda Children's Hospital, EIN: 47-3035370 (QCO Code: 20737), made on October 14, 2018. Hacienda Children's Hospital, an affiliate of Hacienda HealthCare, is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization. Your contribution is tax deductible to the extent allowed by the law. Please check with your tax advisor on any tax benefits you may claim. No goods or services were provided in exchange for this donation.

CK: 1020 | CID: 7340 | GID: 3273



For God and Country

NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS • PO BOX 1055 • INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA 46206-1055 PHONE (317) 630-1200 • FAX (317) 630-1223 • WEBSITE www.legion.org

January 10, 2019

SAL Squadron 0039 206 N. Gilbert Rd. Gilbert, AZ 85234-5702

Dear Commander,

On behalf of all the members of The American Legion family who have suffered a recent loss, and for all those who may suffer loss in the future, I wish to extend my personal thanks and gratitude for your generous contribution on January 08, 2019 of \$475.50 to the National Emergency Fund. Your contribution to this fund helps ensure that our ability to assist your fellow comrades can continue.

Because other revenue sources cover administrative costs for The American Legion's National Emergency Fund, every dollar donated is used to help members and their families with rebuilding their homes and lives. Your fellow Legionnaires and I can't thank you enough for your devotion to mutual helpfulness.

Thank you again for your donation. Should you have any questions related to your donation activity please feel free to contact our Customer Service Department at (800) 433-3318 or by email at donorservices@legion.org.

No goods or services were exchanged in return for your contribution. Your contribution to The American Legion's National Emergency Fund is tax deductible to the extent allowed by law.

Please retain this letter as a receipt for your tax records. Your American Legion, Building for Tomorrow – Today.

Sincerely,

Daniel S. Wheeler National Adjutant The American Legion



NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS • PO BOX 1055 • INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA 46206-1055 PHONE (317) 630-1200 • FAX (317) 630-1223 • WEBSITE www.legion.org

January 10, 2019

SAL Squadron 0039 206 N. Gilbert Rd. Gilbert, AZ 85234-5702

Dear Commander,

On behalf of The American Legion, thank you for your generous gift. Your donation received on January 08, 2019 for \$100.00 makes it possible for children of U.S. military members who died while on active duty on or after September 11, 2001 or children of post 9/11 veterans having a combined disability rating of 50% or greater, to attend an institution of higher education. Because The American Legion generously takes care of all overhead expenses, every dollar donated is used to help veterans and their families.

As these children come of age, their need for educational assistance increases. To assist in meeting this demand, The American Legion's Legacy Fund awards scholarships to these young men and women to provide them the opportunity to realize their dreams. Your generosity supports this effort and is greatly appreciated.

Thank you again for your donation. Should you have any questions related to your donation activity please feel free to contact our Customer Service Department at (800) 433-3318 or by email at donorservices@legion.org.

No goods or services were exchanged in return for your contribution. Your contribution to The American Legion is tax deductible to the extent allowed by law. Please retain this letter as a receipt for your tax records.

Sincerely,

Daniel S. Wheeler National Adjutant The American Legion

MEETING ATTENDANCE

DATE: 02-10-19	GROUP: 5HL

MEMBER		MEMBER	
Mank D. Furney			
GREG MEKUIA			
Brall Heals			
Havid Birsh			
lack Comb			
CHRIS WESOLOWSKI			
Homan Doock			
Willian Doy's			
Parmson			
7-0(1-1/10)			
			733
		PERSONAL PROPERTY OF THE PROPE	12-10